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Dear user of Walkstool, 
 
These are our guidelines for replacing the plastic stud that is used to fix the seat on Walkstool. 
 

• If the plastic stud is detached (loose) but otherwise in good condition, it might be 
sufficient to reattach the plastic stud to the plastic cup by using a rubber/plastic 
hammer. If the plastic stud was damaged, replace it with a new one. After attaching 
the stud to the seat/plastic cup, verify that everything has been attached properly by 
firmly pulling the seat near the corner. If the plastic stud detaches when doing this 
check, it indicates that the plastic cup has been damaged and needs to be replaced. 

• Detaching the plastic cup will require some force. Be careful not to damage the 
aluminum tube during this process. 

• Use a plastic/rubber hammer when attaching the plastic cup to the upper leg. On 
every stroke, pay extra attention that the plastic cup is in a straight position when 
attaching it to the upper leg. 

• After the plastic cup is replaced you should be able to easily reattach the seat with a 
new plastic stud (using a rubber/plastic hammer). Verify that the plastic stud and seat 
is properly fixed by pulling the seat near the corner. 

 
 
 
 

  
Best regards, 
Scandinavian Touch AB 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 


